
Oregon Joint Use Association

Standards Committee

Meeting Minutes

December 11, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 10:25 a.m.   A quorum was present:
Members Present



Jim McGuire, Acting Chair, PGE
Joe Chavez, Comcast 
Jim Flu, PacifiCorp

Scott Jennings, Verizon

Gary Payne, Qwest

Gary Putnam, PUC Staff

John Wallace, PUC Staff
Scott Wheeler, Comcast 
Members Not Present 

Tamara Johnson, Springfield Utility Board

OJUA Staff

Genoa Ingram

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the November 18, 2009 meeting were approved as presented.   
Field Reference Card

Streetlight Exhibit   Gary Putnam referenced the streetlight exhibit (EXHIBIT A) and suggested that with regard to the 4” and 3” reference, a note be added that they should be covered via a non-abrasive/non-metallic cover.   It was noted that there is the potential to use the drip loop as an exception.  

John Wallace stated that there would still be 20 inches but less than 12 to the drip loops and it could conceivably go down to 3, even though the mast was not grounded.   He suggested adding the word “exception” and then putting the entire phrase in parenthesis.   Gary Payne noted that you don’t have to be grounded to get the three inch exception.  Jim Flu offered that most of the time, the exceptions are being exercised.  Scott Jennings encouraged the group to stick with what is typical.  Jim Flu expressed an interest in standardization of anchor sizes for joint pole use
It was suggested that the language for the 40” reference be replaced with “40 inch separation safety zone”.   
Clearances Exhibit   Chair McGuire suggested that “hydrants” be replaced with “hydrants and other objects”.  Jim Flu will send a hydrant example to Gary Payne.
Gary Putnam suggested moving the bottom stand-off bracket up in the illustration and have both say 8’ (feet from ground or 8 feet between brackets).   The Committee also discussed how much additional detail would be provided for exceptions.  Scott Jennings cautioned the Committee to keep it simple.  Jim Flu questioned if meter poles might be included, the committee decided to add this in a separate drawing and move hydrants and guys to this area also.
The Committee discussed changing the climbing space reference to “keep one quarter free for climbing, if possible”. The Committee also discussed putting a reference to the code in, noting that it could be taken out later if there is not enough room on the card.
The Committee discussed horizontal clearances and, in particular, the 6 inch clearance between guys and how often they are encountered.  A section will be added to the reference card to include horizontal clearances from structures, but more discussion is needed around guy separation.
A section will also be added to include clearances from windows.

The committee suggested the 8.5x11 card be turned into a tri-fold product; this will be included on the next example for consideration.

Gary Payne will update the diagram incorporating the day’s discussion.

Next Meeting
The next meeting of the OJUA Standards Committee is to be determined, pending a decision by the Chair.   
Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:24 p.m.
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